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It didn’t matter what age you were, or where you were from - there 
were plenty of people ready to see the Casino to Bentley section 
of the Northern Rivers Rail Trail opened.

The Council meeting is scheduled for  Tuesday 21 May, 
starting at 6pm. 
The meetings are live streamed through Council’s Facebook 
page, and available for viewing on Council’s website.
Those who wish to address Council on any listed matter 
must download and fill out the public access application 
form from Council’s website. The form should be returned 
to council@richmondvalley.nsw.gov.au by 4.30pm on the 
Monday prior to the public access request date.

Next Council Meeting

COUNCIL MATTERS
Council noted the release of the NSW State Disaster Mitigation 
Plan at the February meeting.
The plan aims to reduce the future impacts of natural disasters 
by refocusing government policy on risk-reduction strategies 
and encouraging state agencies and councils to work together 
to help communities prepare for future disasters.
Council continues to work hard in advocating for its affected 
communities, and is well on the way in moving through its 
recovery plan, and progressing with future planning for the 
Mid Richmond communities. 
Council will continue to deliver these priority projects, while 
working closely with the NSW Reconstruction Authority to 
integrate any new requirements into our planning framework 
as they are developed.

In accordance with the provisions of Section 4.59, notice is given that the undermentioned developments have been granted consent, a complying development certificate, or refused as labelled.  
Details of the application and a copy of the determination may be inspected without charge at Council’s customer service centres in Casino and Evans Head from 8.30am to 5pm, Monday to Friday. 

APPLICATION DETERMINATIONS 4 FEBRUARY- 10 APRIL 2024

Application ID Property Address Full Details

DA2022/0233 75 Gregors Road, 
Spring Grove

Development consent is sought to undertake 
a subdivision to create 19 lots with associated 
roadworks including the intersection of Gregors 
and Spring Grove Roads, civil works, and 
vegetation removal

DA2024/0018 7A Bruton Street, 
Casino

Residential subdivision to create fourteen (14) lots 
including associated civil works and vegetation 
removal

DA2024/0040 53 Hartley Street, 
Casino

Construction of single storey dwelling on vacant 
block

DA2024/0048 330 Brookers Road, 
Shannon Brook

Alterations and additions to an existing dwelling to 
create an expanded dwelling

DA2024/0054 15 Northfields 
Road, Stratheden 

Proposed animal boarding establishment

DA2022/0195.01 93 Manifold Road, 
North Casino

S4.55(1A) Modification - additional tree removal 
to facilitate a driveway upgrade associated with 
approved bulk earthworks to enable a sports 
field expansion at an existing educational 
establishment

DA2024/0062 4 Sunset Place, 
Casino

Construction of a flyover roof and outdoor area 
with a concrete slab under insulated roof panels

DA2024/0065 10 Taylors Lane, 
Woodview

Proposed rural subdivision to create 2 lots

DA2024/0069 25 Gregors Road, 
Spring Grove

Proposed Torrens Title subdivision to create two 
(2) lots with associated variation to Clause 4.6 of 
RVLEP

DA2024/0072 6 Union Street, 
Coraki

Colorbond Shed 5m x 12.5m including a variation 
request to the DCP in regard to the total gross 
floor area

DA2024/0073 1 Pagan Avenue, 
Casino

Construction of fully opened single level steel 
carport with a request to vary the building line 
setback

DA2024/0074 Ginibi Drive, Swan 
Bay

Single storey dwelling

DA2024/0075 39-43 Adams 
Street, Coraki

9m x 12m Colorbond Playground Shelter over 
Outdoor Eating Area

MA2024/0001 68 Centre Street, 
Casino

S4.55(1A) Proposed extension to building footprint 
including changes to approved floor layout 
(smoking area, gaming room, TAB, bar & cool room, 
kitchen, office and bathroom areas)

DA2024/0076 48 Ransons Lane, 
Tomki

Construction of a single storey dwelling

DA2024/0078 122 Centre Street, 
Casino

Proposed change of use from an existing 
restaurant/cafe to an office premises

DA2024/0079 2/44 Riverview 
Street, Evans Head

Concrete Pool Construction and associated works

DA2024/0082 32 Barker Street, 
Casino

Construction of a freestanding single story 
lightweight double garage and concrete driveway 
connecting to the existing driveway.

DA2024/0083 117 Baraang Drive, 
Broadwater

Installation of a molasses tank to replace flood 
damaged tank.

DA2024/0084 166 Langs Way, 
Woodburn

Installation of  business identification signage on 
roof cover

DA2024/0085 10 Golf Links Road, 
Woodburn

Site earthworks to create fill pad and extend 
existing site fill.

DA2024/0086 49 Ginibi Drive, 
Swan Bay

Construction of two-storey dwelling house and 
detached shed on vacant lot

DA2024/0088 1 Teak Street & 
22 Short Street, 
Casino

Change of use from a dwelling to a childcare 
centre at 1 Teak Steet and increase in the number 
of student places at the existing childcare centre 
at 22 Short Street. The application is inclusive of 
alterations and additions to the existing building 
located on 1 Teak Street, provision of eight (8) 
parking spaces, demolition of an existing inground 
swimming pool, vegetation management works, 
and associated landscaping and civil works

DA2024/0089 1665 Bruxner 
Highway, McKees 
Hill

Installation of an inground fibreglass swimming 
pool, its associated equipment & fencing

DA2024/0090 155 Whites Road, 
New Italy 

Demolition of existing in-ground fibreglass 
swimming pool and proposed replacement of an 
in-ground fibreglass swimming pool

DA2024/0091 95 Emu Park Road, 
Ellangowan 

Proposed dwelling house and associated works.

MA2024/0002 6 Little Pitt Street, 
Broadwater 

S4.55(1A) Modification - Construction of a covered 
rear deck reduced to 3600 x 9000 and roof will be 
raised to 2990

DA2024/0095 63 Flatley Place, 
North Casino

Single storey storage shed

MA2024/0003 16 Parkes Street, 
Coraki

S4.55(1A) Modification to DA2023/0015 - Alter the 
previously approved master bedroom addition to 
reduce the GFA of the master bedroom from 49m2 
to 30m2 (including removal of Ensuite).

DA2024/0100 6 Coral Street, 
Evans Head

Demolition of an existing outdoor covered area 
and the addition of a new outdoor entertaining 
area to the existing residence and associated works

DA2024/0101 127 Savilles Road, 
North Casino

Construction of a dwelling

DA2024/0105 310 Droneys 
Bridge Road, 
Stratheden

Proposed Alterations and Additions to Existing 
Dwelling, Decking, Inground Fibreglass Swimming 
Pool and associated fencing.

DA2024/0106 66 Woodburn 
Street, Evans Head

Demolition of existing carport, additions and 
renovations to the existing lockable shed including 
a toilet and request for variation to the DCP with 
regard to the maximum building footprint.

DA2024/0109 84 Currajong 
Street, Evans Head

Two lot strata subdivision of existing dual 
occupancy (detached)

DA2024/0116 4/2 Oak Street, 
Evans Head

Change of use for an existing building that was 
used as a retail clothes shop. This proposal intends 
to change the use to offices and meeting rooms 
and includes the installation of partition walls, 
doors and storage cupboards

DA2024/0121 1 Ocean Street, 
Evans Head

9.5m x 9.5m Colorbond Shed

DA2024/0124 1/9 Oak Street, 
Evans Head

Change of use to a florist, gift and coffee shop and 
any associated works

DA2024/0126 108 West Street, 
Casino

Proposed two (2) lot Torrens Title Subdivision



ROADS UPDATE
Richmond Valley Council has continued its work 
restoring our road network.
Under the NSW Government Regional and Local Roads 
Repair Program, Council has heavy patched more than 
25,000 square metres of roads across the Richmond 
Valley.
Council has completed heavy patching work on the 
following roads:
•	 Sextonville Rd 3,925 sq m.
•	 Casino Coraki Rd 7,229 sq m.
•	 Broad Water Evans Head Rd 2,421sq m.
•	 Woodburn Evans Head Rd 2,665.2 sq m.
•	 Spring Grove Rd 7,374 sq m
Asphalt work has also been completed on Colches and 
Barker St and McDonalds Bridge road.
Work is also due to start on Manifold Road.
Work continues on three bridge projects across the 
Richmond Valley at Willow Bridge, Reynolds Road 
Bridge and Lollback Bridge. 
Motorists are asked to obey all signage and traffic 
direction at each work site.

Renowned agricultural field day Primex will celebrate its 40th 
anniversary celebrations this year from 16-18 May.
More than 400 exhibitors and 1200 suppliers, regenerative 
agriculture and industry hubs, machinery, primary producers, 
and local produce will be on show. Visitors will also enjoy a 
comprehensive paddock-to-plate experience across three 
extraordinary days.
Council is a long-term major sponsor of Primex, and the event 
program boasts an impressive line-up of live entertainment 
and family activities. Secure your tickets now and mark your 
calendars because you won’t want to miss out on this year’s 
event.
For more information and for tickets visit their website at www.
primex.net.au

NORTHERN RIVERS RAIL TRAIL OPENING SUCCESS
After 10 long years, Richmond Valley Council is thrilled 
to have opened the much-anticipated Casino to Bentley 
section of the Northern Rivers Rail Trail.
The ceremony took place at the Old Casino Station, marking 
the commencement of a new era in outdoor adventure and 
community connectivity.
Spanning 13.4kms through picturesque landscapes, and 
boasting an adjoining bridle trail for horse riding, the Casino 
to Bentley section offers opportunities for individuals and 
families to explore the region’s natural beauty. 
Whether riding, walking, running, cycling or simply strolling, 
this trail promises an enriching experience for all ages and 
fitness levels.
The journey includes seven bridges, changing rural 
landscapes and panoramic views from the rest area above 
the railway tunnel. The tunnel is home to a rare colony of 
microbats which will be carefully protected as part of the 
project. 
The rail trail also includes a new car park and refurbishments 
to the Old Casino Station precinct, as well as parking 
and facilities at the Bentley end of the section, which will 
ultimately connect with the Lismore section.
This project was made possible with $7.5 million in funding 
from the Australian Government’s National Tourism Icons 
Program, administered by Austrade.

TOTEM POLES INSTALLED
Three totem poles which represent aspects of Evans Head have 
been installed on the foreshore.
Council was approached by the Evans Head Progress Association 
to commission a public artwork important to the area’s identity.
Council engaged Broadwater sculptor Greg Bowering to 
complete an installation which drew attention to the opening 
of the Evans River between the north and south wall. Greg 
presented a proposal titled Memorial Totems. Greg partnered 
with well-known New Zealand sculptor Brett Sutherland to 
deliver the installation.
Rather than a centralised monument, this artwork consists of 
three individual totems, each representing different aspects of 
Evans Head. The main focus of the proposed totems was to 
capture the layered histories of Evans Head. The three totems 
commemorate the place, its cultural histories, significant events, 
and ancestries.
The sculptors have used animal-based metaphors such as 
the osprey, snapper and tiger prawn, as well as capturing the 
Bandjalang three brothers’ story.
The totems now stand tall on the Evans Head foreshore, east of 
Cribb Reserve near the Riverfront Kiosk.

CASINO SHOWGROUND AND RACECOURSE UPGRADE
The Casino Showground and Racecourse has reopened as a 
major hub for events in regional NSW, with a focus on horse-
related activities and events. 
The project received almost $14.3 million in funding, with $8.2m 
and $4.6m received under the Australian and NSW governments’ 
co-funded Bushfire Local Economic Recovery Fund, and additional 
funding from the NSW Showground Stimulus Program, Drought 
Communities Funding, Crown Lands and Council, putting the 
facility on the map for equestrian activities and events. 
The doors officially opened to reveal a large undercover arena, an 
outdoor sand area, a new racing stable complex to accommodate 
up to 80 horses, and a new truck and float parking area. 
The new equestrian exercise area, which includes round yards, 
a horse walker and a 50-metre equine pool, will be a huge draw 
card for equestrians who can use it to improve the fitness of their 
horses. 
Other work completed, such as the powered event camping 
area, will increase the facility’s ability to host additional events 
including, country music festivals, car shows, trade shows and 
markets.
These events are expected to boost the local economy by 
attracting visitors from across NSW to stay in the Northern Rivers 
and spend money at businesses in the region.  
Mayor Robert Mustow said the opening was a great occasion for 
the community to celebrate the showground’s new beginning, 
and thanked the Australian and NSW governments for providing 
the funding to create such a marvellous facility.

PRIMEX 40TH BIRTHDAY GET READY FOR BEEF WEEK
Casino Beef Week 2024 is taking a nostalgic turn with this year’s 
theme, “Retro Rewind,” inviting attendees to step back in time 
and celebrate the rich history of Australia’s beef industry in a 
week-long festival from 18-26 May.
The event promises a unique blend of past and present, 
featuring classic car displays, fashion parades, fantastic meal 
opportunities, and traditional beef competitions, all set against  
Casino’s charming streets.
Casino Beef Week 2024 promises an unforgettable blend 
of education, entertainment, and community spirit, paying 
homage to Australia’s proud beef legacy.
Richmond Valley Council is proud to be a major sponsor of this 
iconic local event.


